KAFB 91



BRUCE KING October 7, 1991 State of New Mexico

ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

Harold Runnels Building 1190 St. Francis Drive, P.O. Box 26110 Santa Fe. New Mexico 87502 (505) 827-2850



JUDITH M. ESPINOSA

~ECRETARY

RON CURRY
SPICTY SECRETARY

Ms. Becky Schreiner Radio Station KOB 77 Broadcast Plaza SW Albuquerque, NM 87103

Dear Ms. Schreiner:

Please announce over the radio at least once between 7:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, between October 14, 1991 and November 14, 1991, the following public service announcement:

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) in Santa Fe is considering approval of hazardous waste closure plans submitted by Kirtland Air Force Base for the sewage lagoons, golf course main pond and golf course. A base-wide closure plan is also being considered. The plans specify that the units will be decontaminated and their use discontinued. The plans and supporting documents are at the Albuquerque Main Public Library at 501 Copper Ave. NW. The public is invited to review the documents and submit comments. Comments will be accepted until November 14, 1991. A public hearing concerning this matter will be scheduled upon request.

If there is a charge for this service, please make the announcement only once. If there is no charge, NMED would appreciate as many announcements as you find suitable.

Please submit a certificate of date and time of the announcement(s) and any bill for charges to Suzanne Lopez at the address above.

If you have any questions, please contact me at the address above or at (505) 827-4300. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Joséph O. Kennedy

Hazardous and Radioactive Materials Bureau, NMED

cc: Edward Horst, RCRA Program Manager Bruce Swanton, Technical Group Supervisor

